
TO: Collin County Health Care Board of Trustees

FROM: Candy Blair, Administrator, Health Care Services

DATE: April 10, 2023

RE: Acceptance of the 1-Year Extension Amendment for COVID-19 Health 
Disparities Grant Award (Contract No. HHS001057600012) through the 
Texas Department of State Health Services (DSHS)

Attached is the approved one-year extension amendment to the COVID-19 Health 
Disparities grant. The current contract term is from September 27, 2021 through May 31, 
2023, and this will extend the term to end on May 31, 2024. This approved extension will 
allow Collin County Health Care Services to continue to enhance the Health 
Department’s capacity to strengthen partnerships with local stakeholders and information 
sharing to promote health in all communities.

Health Care Services will monitor the funding closely in partnership with the Collin 
County Auditor’s Office to ensure this grant will not be overspent. These 3 positions (2 
PHEP Planners and 1 Community Health Specialist) will be terminated at the time 
funding runs out, which will be before the grant’s end date of May 31, 2024.

Local Health Department awards are “one-time” only and activities should not incur 
future reoccurring costs beyond May 31, 2024. 

I respectfully request approval for this contract extension. 
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